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Friday, September 28, 2012

The 2012 NFBK State Convention kicked-off with the annual meeting of the Technology Assistance Division (TAD).  The meeting emphasis this year was accessible iOS devices, including the iPhone and iPad.  TAD members shared their favorite apps, and great door prizes were given to meeting attendees.  Following the TAD meeting, the Kentucky Association of Blind Students (KABS) met for their annual business meeting and election of officers.  The NFB of Frankfort hosted a social    to wrap-up the evening.  This was an opportunity to see old friends and make new ones.

Saturday, September 29, 2013

Saturday Morning

Events began bright and early with the annual Scholarship Breakfast and the Merchant's Division Breakfast.  

 General Session:

President, Cathy Jackson called the meeting to order. George Stokes member of the NFBK Board of Directors and the Frankfort Chapter gave the invocation.  Karen Mayne, president of the NFB of Frankfort, welcomed everyone to the capital city of Frankfort.  Also, Carl Rawlins state representative from Franklin County welcomed the group to Frankfort.  Pam Allen President of the NFB of Louisiana and Treasurer of the NFB brought greetings from the national office.

Roll Call of Chapters and Divisions:

Ashland Chapter: Lora Felty, President

Frankfort Chapter:  Karen Mayne, President

Lexington Chapter:  Pam Glisson, President


The Lexington Chapter donated $25 to childcare and $100 to the NFBK.

Louisville Chapter:  Saundra Williams, President

Murray Chapter:  Danny Perry, President

Merchant's Division:  Charlie Allen, President

NAPUB:  Michael Freholm, President

Student Division:  Katie Adkins, President

TAD:  Saundra Williams, President

Presidential Report:

Cathy Jackson, President of the NFB of Kentucky gave her annual presidential report.  She discussed the following items:

TAD iPhone Seminar:  Cathy reported that state convention started a bit earlier this year, with the Technology Assistance Division (TADD) holding an iPhone seminar along with it's annual business meeting.  This meeting was well attended and a great success.

Communication:  Cathy discussed the importance of communication.  We have many ways to keep informed these days, through the NFB listserve, social media and the NFBKY.org website, as well as, The Cardinal and Newsline.  Cathy is unable to keep in touch personally with everyone, but she urges members to keep informed. 

Membership Committee:  Cathy appointed a membership committee with Paul Shepherdson, as chairperson.  Committee members are Michael K.  Freholm, Todd Stephens and Brenda Kimbro.

At-Large Chapter:  Cathy would love to form an at-large chapter where meetings could be held via conference call.  New Jersey has done this successfully, having calls with up to 25 participants.

Chapter President/Treasurer Seminar:  Tomorrow morning there will be a Chapter President/ Treasurer Seminar to streamline how we deal with financial accounting across the state.

2013 National Convention in Orlando, FL:  We will be Tri-Hosting this convention with Indiana and Illinois.  Cathy appointed J.  Mike Freholm, Pam Glisson and Denise Franklin to the 2013 national convention committee.

2012 Kentucky Legislative Session:  We are still trying to get permanent funding for Newsline.  We need to continue this effort.  Legislators need to understand who we are and what we want.

Kentucky Office for the Blind:  OFB held a technology Expo earlier in September.  It was very successful.  There are many changes at OFB, and executive staff will report to us later this morning.

Possible New Chapters:  Cathy has been talking to a gentleman in Owensboro about organizing a new chapter there) Also, Kevin and Kathy Athey are now in northern Kentucky and might be able to help start a new chapter there.

Teacher of Tomorrow Program:  We have two individuals from Kentucky who participated in the Teacher of Tomorrow Program, and we are thrilled to have them with us at state convention.

Washington Seminar:  Most of the members of the NFBK board attended the 2012 Washington Seminar.  This was a good opportunity for the board to bond and to learn more about the workings of the NFB.

Peaceful Protest of Good Will Industries:

 On August 25, members of the Louisville, Lexington and Ashland chapters participated in the nationwide protest of the Good Will Industries and their continued practice of paying sub-minimum wages to disabled employees.

Discrimination incident in Paintsville, Kentucky restaurant:  Cathy reported an incident of discrimination that took place at a pizza place in Paintsville recently.  An O and M instructor took her students into the restaurant and the employee was rude and unaccommodating and actually told them to leave the restaurant.  Cathy said that this is a great opportunity to educate the public in regards to disability and disability law, etc.  We can turn this negative into a positive.

Introduction of the 2012 NFBK Scholarship Finalists:

Scholarship chairperson, Lora Felty, introduced the 2012 NFBK Scholarship finalists.  Angela Dehart is a junior at Morehead State University where she is seeking a degree in elementary and special education.  Melanie Peskoe is a graduate student at the University of Louisville where she seeks a master's degree in social work.

Kentucky Office for the Blind:

Beth Brinley, Commissioner of the Education and Workforce Development Cabinet and Allison Flanagan, Interim Director of the Kentucky Office for the Blind updated us in regards to the changes at OFB due to budget cuts, now OFB will not automatically cover tuition costs; this is based on financial need.  There will also be changes in the ways that service need is defined.

Our NFB Teachers of Tomorrow:

Katie Godby and Stacy Hildenbrand, our Kentucky NFB Teachers of Tomorrow spoke about their experiences in the Teacher of Tomorrow Program.  They are excited to have had the opportunity to participate in the program, and were certainly enlightened in regards to the capabilities of blind persons.

Disability Rights Here and Abroad:

Angela Dehart and Lora Felty shared their experiences traveling in Europe this past summer in regards to how they were treated as blind persons.  They are thankful to have the rights that we have in the United States.

How You Can Help Our Talking Book Library:

Barbara Penegor, manager of the Kentucky Talking Book Library reported on the current happenings at KTBL.  She says that there are plans for NLS to develop an app for iOS devices.

The morning general session adjourned.

During the noon lunch break, the annual open board meeting luncheon was held.  (See Minutes from the board meeting.)

Afternoon General Session:

President, Cathy Jackson called the afternoon general session to order.

Report from Our National Office:

Pam Allen brought greetings from our national office.  She gave updates on the following topics:

Meet the Blind Month Activities

National Convention 2013 in Orlando, FL, July 1-6

Fair Wages Act

Good Will Protests in August

Accessibility of Technology and Home Appliances

Accessible Technology in Schools Act

Washington Seminar 2013, February 4-7

Teacher of Tomorrow Program

NFB Fellow Program

National Reading Media Assessment

Braille Symposium

Bell Program

STEM Programs

Braille Readers Are Leaders 30th Anniversary

Explore Program

International Braille and Technology Center

Tactile Graphics Seminar

Newsline iPhone App

Blind Driver Challenge

Independence Market

Imagination Fund

PAC Plan

Jernigan Fund

The Importance of Being an Active Member:

Katie Adkins urged members to get involved.  It is our individual responsibility.

Legislation and Resolutions:

Pam Glisson discussed current legislation issues in Kentucky.  She says that the best way to contact legislators is by phone.

Resolution 2012-01:  This resolution deals with the incident of discrimination experienced by students on a mobility lesson when they were asked to leave the restaurant.  The NFBK resolves to shatter the myths about blindness and to educate the public in regards to blindness.  The resolution passed unanimously.

Resolution 2012-02:

This resolution deals with the rights of blind parents to care for their children, especially in the case of divorce or other circumstances.  It urges the legislature to pass laws that protect the rights of blind parents.  The resolution passed unanimously.

Resolution 2012-03:

This resolution urges the state department of education to ensure that blind students are taught the skills of literacy, including Braille.  The resolution passed unanimously.

Raising Money for Our Affiliate:

President, Cathy Jackson took one-time donations as well as pledges to the NFBK.

General Business Meeting:

2011 NFBK State Convention Minutes:

Minutes from the 2011 state convention were distributed prior to the convention through the NFBK list serve. So, the members agreed to dispense with the reading of the minutes.

Treasurer's Report:

Treasurer, J. Mike Freholm presented the treasurer's report as follows:

Regular Checking:  $9,266.98

Cameron Fund:  $3,113.87

Morgan Stanley Funds:

Allen Scholarship Fund:  $51,106.51

NFBK Fund:  $66,380.63

Mike further explained income and expenses.  The treasurer's report was approved.

Old Business:

There was no old business to discuss.

Election of Officers:

Pam Glisson, chair of the nominating committee thanked her committee.  The following slate of officers was placed in nomination from the committee:

Cathy Jackson, President

Pam Glisson, 1st Vice-President

Charles Allen, 2nd Vice-President

Lora Felty, Secretary

J. Mike Freholm, Treasurer

Board Members:

Denise Franklin

Katie Adkins

John Glisson

Danny Perry

George Stokes

Saundra Williams

Elections for each individual office were held.  Each candidate presented by the committee was individually elected by acclamation.

New Business:

There was discussion in regards to the legislative process and how to affectively advocate.  It was decided that we could possibly hold a seminar to teach our members how to advocate.  Next July, prior to the ADA Rally might be a good time for this seminar.

Since there was no further business to discuss, the business meeting adjourned.

Saturday Evening:

2013 Annual Banquet

John Glisson, member of the board of directors of the NFBK served as the master of ceremonies for the 2013 banquet.  John also gave the invocation.  Karen Mayne, president of the NFB of Frankfort introduced the head table.  Pam Allen, our national representative presented the keynote address.  Lora Felty, Scholarship Chairperson presented the 2012 scholarship winners, Angela Dehart and Melanie Peskoe.  George Stokes, chair of the Awards Committee explained that the committee is currently reviewing and updating criteria for our NFBK awards, so the decision was made to not present awards this year.  The banquet ended with drawings and raffles.

Sunday, September 30, 2012

The morning began with the annual NAPUB meeting.  Following the NAPUB meeting, the President/Treasurer Seminar was held.  The convention concluded at the end of the seminar.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lora Felty, Secretary

